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Greetings ghouls and goblins,  

 

October brings crisp, cool nights and Halloween frights. Ar-

bor Terrace is ready for Fall! We have our décor up, activi-

ties planned, mums out front, and Halloween candy 

stocked.  

Fall is my favorite season. I love reading a good book, with 

a comfy sweater, candle burning and the smell of pumpkin. 

There is nothing better than that!  

I can’t wait for our Creepy Carnival Party later this month! 

We will have treats, games, and of course a spook-tacular costume contest! 

I know the past two months have been tough with the recent visitor restrictions when 

we had a COVID exposure and had to quarantine. I thank you for your patience and 

understanding during these outbreaks. We will continue to keep you all in the in-

formed and we will always post updates on the Samaritan Bethany website.  

As we enter October I reflected how the past couple of months have been here at 

Arbor Terrace. I would like to give my deepest appreciation to the staff who constant-

ly are going above and beyond, coming together when a COVID exposure occurs, 

and being the support system for the residents and each 

other. I couldn't be more proud of them!  

Sincerely,  

 

Rachael Paddock, LNHA 

Housing Community Leader 

rpaddock@samaritanbethany.com  

 

~ A Message from the ~  
Housing Community Leader  

mailto:rpaddock@samaritanbethany.com


 

10/1/2021 Visit Guidelines 

 You must screen at the front desk, even if visiting outside. We have an electronic Fahrenheit machine 

to get you screened and will print you a badge when complete.  

 Masks must be worn when in Arbor Terrace. You may only remove it when in a closed room with all 

vaccinated individuals. Masks must stay on in hallways, common areas, or around residents.  

 Visits are to occur during the hours of 8am – 6pm. 

 We will continue to use the website for reservations. An area has been added for you to enter in your 

estimated arrival time for the date and timeframe you choose to schedule a visit.  (not mandatory 

but highly recommended)  

Please visit the following link to make a reservation https://ccs-reservation.na.rapidbiz.com/ and use this PIN 

number to complete the reservation: 497154. Once the reservation is approved, the visitor will receive a 

confirmation email. A confirmation email could take up to 24 hours to receive. If you do not receive a con-

firmation email please check your junk or spam folders.  

On 9/13/2021 we had two residents ex-

posed to a positive COVID-19 case by a 

contracted staff member. We found out 

on 9/15/21 and immediately postponed 

visitations until testing was complete.  

We are very thankful that everyone came 

back negative and we were able to re-

sume visitations.  

COVID –19 BOOSTER  

We are in contact with our 

partnering pharmacy and 

will keep you updated with 

the process and information 

regarding the vaccine boost-

er when we know more.   

Resources  

MDH Situation Update 

CDC - COVID Information 

https://ccs-reservation.na.rapidbiz.com/
https://www.health.state.mn.us/diseases/coronavirus/situation.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html


A look back at 

September! 
 

...Wait, where did   

September go!?  

 

September, get back 

here! 

Oh well, I guess its 

time to shift our gaze 

forward. But, before 

you do: 

 

Enjoy a few captured 

moments. 

 

 

 



 



 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 Yes, this is his picture. “Shane”-

Tall and impressive. If and when I 

have a chance to  see  his elders I, 

I’ll ask them, “why Shane?” Why 

not “Shine?” 

 I hear innumerable stories of his 

own life.  I  feel he is involved in 

not less than a million (virtually) 

jobs, occupations, hobbies, projects 

and what not. The question is how 

in the world he got involved in un-

countable projects. Is he a super-

man?  

 His multi-activities are diverse. 

They include fine arts, science ob-

jects, physical activities and what 

and now he is the Editor-in-Chief of 

the monthly flyer of “The Arbor 

Terrace,” a housing community or-

ganization that offers help to people 

with some handicaps. I don’t wear a 

hat but hats off to the committee or-

ganization that accepts people who 

need these helps. 

  Besides the care and protection 

given to these people, “Shine” is a 

source to inspire them, gives hope 

and optimism everyday with activi-

ties that take their mind off pain and 

divert to pleasure. In a few words he 

motivates the inactive members to 

be as active as possible and surprise 

the so called active viewers along 

with others. “Shane,” you have in-

spired me to rise and may he shine 

at an age of 99!   ~Prem Deep 

 

Written and composed by Prem Deep Arbor 

Terrace Resident. Journalist. 

Prem’s Post 

Articles and musings from an 

Arbor Terrace Resident 



FALL INTO  

A NEW JOB! 

In-Person Job Fair    

Thursday October 14th from 12p-6p  

Come join us for apple cider and cookies! 

Virtual Job Fair   

Tuesday October 12th from 12p-3p  

Attend online through Indeed 

Positions Available:  

 Registered Nurse 

 Licensed Practical 

Nurse 

 CNA 

 Dietary 

 Housekeeping 

 AND MORE! 

OR 

Attend the In-Person Job Fair and enter for a chance to 

win a CHROMEBOOK LAPTOP! 

 

On the spot 

interviews!!! 

LEARN MORE! 

Call 507-289-5042 or find us 

on Facebook or Indeed! 

www.samaritanbethany.com 

24 8th St. NW, Rochester, MN 55901 



Meditation Group (CR) Every 

Wednesday 4:15pm  

Woman’s Breakfast 13thth & Men’s Breakfast 29th 

Painter’s Studio (AL) 20th 

Catholic Communion Every 

Thursday 1:00pm (CR) 



Dorothy Kluth 

Independent Resident  

300 pc. Puzzle 

 



Attention Good Souls: 

We’re looking for volunteers to help City View residents 

get to worship Sunday mornings at 10:00.  If you are willing 

and able, please consider this important role to help pro-

vide spiritual care for our nursing home community.  It’s 

truly a vital service that you’ll feel good about doing. 

Those who are interested, please contact myself or Ronnie 

Robertson, our Volunteer Coordinator at 507-424-4073; 

rroberson@samaritanbethany.com.  Ronnie will assist you 

with the process to get you certified to be a volun-

teer.  You will need to provide a hard copy of your vaccina-

tion certificate and your driver’s license.  She has a form 

for you to complete, as well as a very brief orientation ses-

sion.   

Please consider this vital service.  Our residents have been 

prevented to attend in person worship for over a year 

now.  They’re more than willing to get together in God’s 

company to nourish their souls.  I’m sure yours will be 

too. 

Keep the Faith, 

Pastor Glen, Chaplain 

Samaritan Bethany 

mailto:rroberson@samaritanbethany.com


We are well on our journey to having the best of all courtyards in the 

land. The pergola is up and now we are just waiting for the cement patio 

to me poured and the furniture to arrive!  











And...if you or anyone you know would like to  become a 
volunteer please contact Shane Hoffman:  507-424-4063 
Ext. 4105 We are looking for: bingo caller, yoga practi-
tioners, exercise leaders (will train) one on one visitors, 
game and card players, artists, musicians, ect.   


